
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
August 30, 2012 

 
Dear Parent(s) or Guardian(s): 
 
Wyoming Area School District has an INTEGRATED PEST MANAGEMENT (IPM) Plan for managing 
insects, rodents and weeds.  IPM is a less toxic program that decreases pesticide use through 
prevention methods and by using non-toxic/less-toxic measures to control pests.  The “Pesticide 
Notification Act” requires schools to notify parents and guardians who are on a Notification Registry 
when pesticide applications are planned in the school building(s) or on school grounds. 
 
If you would like to be placed on this Registry, you must notify the District, in writing, and include the 
following information:  Your Name, Address, Home, Work, Cell Phone Numbers, as well as your Child’s 
Name, Grade and Building where he/she attends.  Please mail returns to:  

 
Wyoming Area School District 

IPM Notification 2010-2011 
20 Memorial Street 

Exeter, PA 18643 
 

Letters should be returned to the District NO later than September 21, 2012. 
 
If it is deemed necessary to use chemicals for an “EMERGENCY” pest problem, such as stinging insects, 
notice will be provided by telephone to any parent or guardian who has requested such notification in 
writing.  All chemical applications will be applied after normal school hours.  Notices will be POSTED 
at the main building entrance and in the vicinity of the area being treated at least 72 hours PRIOR to 
any application and will remain POSTED for at least 48 hours FOLLOWING an application. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mr. Frank Pugliese, Jr., District IPM Coordinator 
at 655-2836. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
RAYMOND J. BERNARDI 
SUPERINTENDENT 
 
RJB/ara 
 
cc. Principals 
cc. Mr. Frank Pugliese, Jr. 
 

 
 


